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Answered Prayer! 

 
*God’s care and provision during 

this time 
 
 
 

 
Prayer Requests 

 
*Those affected by COVID-19 

*Bro Deivis Feiguera 
*Financial support to increase 

rather than decrease during this 
crisis 

    
 

March/April 2020 Update 

Dear Friends & Family, 

I am grateful for God’s goodness to our family during these difficult days of 

COVID-19. In the midst of the turmoil, instability, and upheaval our country has faced, 

He has shown Himself faithful in both His provision and His blessings. We serve a 

mighty and a good God! 

Our national pastors across the globe have been an incredible encouragement to 

our family in the past couple of months. Although their ministries and lives have like-

wise been affected due to the Coronavirus, they have remained faithful and constant in 

prayer - not only for themselves, but for multitudes of others. Many times over the last 

weeks, I have received emails and messages from Pastor Taban and Pastor George in 

Northern Uganda and Pastor Carlos in Venezuela informing me that their churches were 

praying fervently for our ministry and our nation. My heart has been constantly uplifted 

and strengthened by the prayers of God’s people. 

On a sad note, Bro. Deivis Feiguera, a pastor in Venezuela, just recently lost his 

precious wife, Editmar, and their newborn baby. Due to complications during the preg-

nancy and birth, both passed away. Please keep this young man and his family in your 

prayers during this time. Our hearts are very grieved by this loss, but we are resting in 

the knowledge of God’s sovereignty and the peace that comes through faith in Him. 

In closing, here are a few thoughts that have helped our family navigate the 

Coronavirus: Keep life as normal as possible. Enjoy the time with your family. There 

may come a time when you no longer have this opportunity! Make sure your priorities 

are in the proper place. Take time to reflect. Work, school, and the other things that fill 

our days are a part of life. Busy-ness itself has become such a part of the American cul-

ture, and we often forget the discipline of reflection which helps keep us from veering 

off course in life. Take advantage of the slowness to reflect! 

We hope this letter has been an encouragement to you. Thank you for the bless-

ing you have been to our family during this time by reaching out, praying for us, and 

helping our ministry financially.  

 

The Porterfield Family 
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